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 Glenfield. tennis @outlook.com 
www.clubspark.kiwi/GlenfieldTC 

Latest Club News April 2024 

˃ Club champ dates-are underway and a big thank you to Pandora for getting 

this organised. Good luck everyone.  

Junior Club Champs: The draws are done and these will be overseen by Charlie 

Bartlett who coaches the teams. 

˃ The annual head- to -head Kaipatiki Cup against Beach Haven club, the 

current holders, will be held at our club on Sunday April 7th from 1pm.  

Pandora is seeking more members to play for us. Email her on  

pandora@russellnz.net  We have 12 confirmed so far. We especially need 

some of our best players as they will field a strong team, however it’s all about 

a fun time- so please reach out to Pandora if you can play. Please bring a plate 

to share for afternoon tea and the canteen is open for drinks. 

˃ A huge thank you to the North and South Trust, of which the “Postman’s 

Leg” belongs to. They have generously donated $7000 towards the cost of 

painting and refreshing our clubhouse. Gary Hall is the approved supplier and 

will begin in May- there will be considerable disruption to clubhouse use over 

this period. Please be considerate and adhere to Gary’s H&S rules as he works 

his way around the task- there will be scaffolding to be wary of and some off- 

limits areas at certain times. 

˃ As we move into autumn and shorter days, the floodlights will be in demand 

earlier in the evening. Daylight savings ends on April 7th. Can we ask that 

courts 1 to 3 are the first to be booked utilising the LEDs. Then overflow for 

the back courts and the more expensive to run halogen lamps are selected 

last. This helps cut down our electricity costs. Also, when using the roller to 

sop up extra water please follow the guidelines on the fence. No brooms to be 

used as we have just had the courts groomed at considerable expense and the 

sand has been evenly distributed over the courts as much as possible. 

Thank you to our current sponsors, whose support we greatly appreciate. 

Sandie for the committee      

 

Thank you 

Sandie for the Committee 

 

Committee   

2023/24 

President: Sandie Newton 

Treasurer: Kayo Suga 

Secretary: Maureen LaPlante 

Club Captain: Pandora Russell 

 Other Committee Members: 

Naj Hinguruduwa 

JJ Tay 

Steven Radford Basher 

Sophie Wigley 

Coach TBD       

 

Saturday mornings 

5-9 yo from 8:30-9:30am 

Older group 9:30-10:30am 

 

Club Champs: Underway. 

Finals day May 5th so all matches 

up to the finals to be played before 

this day 

Kaipatiki Cup  

Sunday April 7th at our club from 

1pm. Please bring a plate to share.  
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